

Team Sopris Board Minutes

Date: 9/8/20

Present: Tiffany Lindenberg, Kayo Ogilby, Steve Vanderhoef, Christi Newton, Tiffany Speakman,

Guests:

Minutes kept by: Kayo Ogilby

Time	Agenda	Discussion	Action
Old Business			
	<p>Coach's Report Steve</p>	<p>Taylor departure and Masters. Masters group is strong and she wants to keep this under wraps until she can announce to team, but she will be leaving about the end of october.</p> <p>We need to come up with a plan for Masters.</p> <p>Right now there are 20 registered masters. (Steve will send all the registration numbers).</p> <p>We currently have a waiting list. We have 63-64 kids right now. The issue we are having is lane space. Steve has had a discussion with Christi and aquatics director - we have lost a lane from what we are used to. This seems to be a function of CoVid - hopefully.</p> <p>Registrations, Waiting list</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Discovery – 15 Tangerine - 8 ● CG1 - 8 Orange - 13 ● CG2 - 9 ● CUDA – 11 Red/Blue – 18 Total PODS - 63 ● JR - 9 ● SR – 7 Gold/Green - 18 ● HS – 2 ● HS not registered - 3 High School - 6 ● Masters – 20 ● On Waiting list -2 <p>Total 86</p> <p>The more kids we get in the pool, the less social distancing there is - particularly with the little kids. You</p>	

	<p>Scholarship Applications</p>	<p>putting two kids in a lane. A little bit of an issue here - we are trying to work out lane space with the pool.</p> <p>Turnout is great. People are good about signing up with sign up genius. The occasionally no-shows but rarely.</p> <p>The issue will come, and occasionally comes, when sign ups fill.</p> <p>It is working well, but it is busy down there!</p> <p>We are doing a decent job of wearing masks, but we need to keep things tight. Where we need to do a better job is when people take their masks off before they are getting in the pool as well as when they get out of the pool.</p> <p>It can also be difficult to ask health questions of everyone because people come in at different times.</p> <p>Tiffany suggested we add verbage to sign up and Steve said he will keep working with coaches to ask health questions.</p>	<p>Steve will visit with mom and make a plan that does not exceed \$350.</p>
	<p>Highschool Prep</p>	<p>Kai and Hazel Baker have asked for help paying for rec center dues. They board voted yes to use some of our USA Swimming grant money to support this family. Steve will visit with mom and make a plan that does not exceed \$350.</p> <p>Ringer family: has not been to practice in more than a month because parents are fire fighters and can't get him to practice. Steve thinks we should consider giving a month or two dues back. They live in a remote place so carpool is not necessarily an option. Steve will check in with Christi about logistics of getting money back to them because changing things can be complicated.</p>	<p>Steve will check in with Christi about logistics of getting money back to them because changing things can be complicated.</p>
	<p>Safesport</p>	<p>3 girls swimming 3 times a week - Becky coaches twice a week in the mornings and Steve does one day a week. They are not paying anything right now, but in order to be covered with insurance they may have to be charged the flex membership but Steve does not want to lose these girls. We are not paying Becky, but</p>	

	<p>Sponsor Board</p> <p>Swim Meet</p>	<p>they need team Sopris to do this but because of highschool rules... but we need to figure this out. These are non Team Sopris swimmers but Steve needs the Team Sopris name to stay legal - so Steve is bringing this to Sopris. The cleanest thing to do is to charge these girls the flex fee (\$20 plus \$49 a month). This allows us to put Becky on payroll.</p> <p>We do have 3 highschool swimmers right now swimming 3 practices a week.</p> <p>Rachel not here but we touched base on the need for the whole board to do background checks so we can proceed with getting our safe sport recognition.</p> <p>We got 8-12 sponsors, so it looks like we are done, we did better than we thought we would but still had 4 folks that couldn't or chose not to contribute this year.</p> <p>Deep Freeze Meet that is planned on the 27th of Sept 1 day meet 11 and older. Three teams: Avon, Sopris, and Aspen. A maximum of 90 kids (we most likely wont get to that). Max number of people outside 170 people, max people inside are 50 people (not including coaches and officials).</p> <p>Christi spoke about the guidance document that the county has put together and that is getting finalized and she will get sent to Steve.</p> <p>We are going to need help for this meet. No food, all seating outside, one heat in the pool at a time, if it rains or snows, we will have to figure out how to deal with this.</p> <p>Steve has submitted the invite to Colorado Swimming and waiting for approval. We just need to send the final invite to them and get the safety plan out.</p> <p>Steve suggests that we live-stream and do a facebook feed.</p>	<p>We should talk about new sponsors 1st of the year and then plan on having sponsors set in March.</p> <p>We need to set up a committee and start talking about this very very soon.</p> <p>Kayo will help with a 5:30 Monday committe meeting to get this going.</p>
<p>Next Meeting</p>	<p>Tuesday Oct 6th 5:30-7:30</p>		